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Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

November will be a busy month for our scout troop  Please read this newsletter for details.

1. Nov 7-9 Troop Campout.   For this month's camping trip the scouts decided they want to camp at our Council Camp.  We will be tent camping at Camp Crooked Creek, and even plan to do some canoeing!  On Saturday evening there will be a “Chili Cookoff” competition between the patrols.

2. During our open house in October, 5 prospective scouts visited us.  Thanks to everyone who helped make the evening a success!  Thanks to all the scouts who invited friends to attend.  Three of these youth have decided to join our troop.  Please give a warm welcome to Mark Boland, Nelson Bullock-Porter, and Christopher Burt.

3. Nov 12, 7 PM - Troop Court of Honor.   All families should plan to attend this ceremony.  Once every 3 months we recognize those scouts who earn advancement.  In addition, the new troop neckerchief will be awarded to scouts and adult leaders who have earned them.  Please attend to help make this ceremony special for those being recognized.  As a celebration afterwards, we ask that each family bring either food, or drinks to share. If your last name begins with the letter A-N, please bring some sort of snack, dessert or other finger food.  O-Z, please bring something to drink.
4. Dec 13-14 - Camping Trip   We will leave early on Saturday morning and return Sunday afternoon.  The theme of this outing will be “Wilderness Survival”.  The scouts will be building their own shelters to sleep in and cooking on open fires.

5. Tom Kennedy.   Congratulations to Tom Kennedy, one of our Assistant Scoutmasters, who successfully completed the Outdoor Leader Skills training course, and has now completed all required training for his position.  Every Scout deserves a trained leader.  Thanks Tom!

6. New Adult Leaders.   Welcome Mike Prather and Bill Norton, new adult leaders in our troop.

7. Scouting for Food. Nov 19 and Nov 22.   During our troop meeting, on Wednesday November 19, we will distribute door hangers, asking people to donate food.  We will collect the food on Saturday November 22.  All food collected will go to SEAM's food bank.  We need parents to drive both days. 

8. Looking AHEAD: - Jan 23-25 - Camping Trip - Klondike Derby
Looking further AHEAD - Next summer (2004) we will be canoeing in Canada, at the Boy Scout High Adventure Base.  In 2005 we want as many of our scouts as possible to attend the Boy Scout National Jamboree.  Six scouts from our troop have already signed up.  The available slots are expected to be filled by the end of this year.  The opportunity to attend this as a scout will only occur once in your lifetime.  More information will be shared at the Court of Honor on November 12.

Yours in Scouting, 

Frank Hulsman

Assistant Scoutmaster

The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


